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The United States continues to monitor the situation at the Sharara oil field
and echoes the UN Support Mission for Libya’'s call for the immediate and
unconditional withdrawal of armed elements in the area, which is crucial to
allow oil production for the benefit of all Libyans to resume. We call on all
parties to resolve issues through constructive dialogue and peaceful means in
the spirit of compromise, rather than through threats of violence.

Libyan oil facilities, production, and revenues belong to the Libyan people.
The National 0il Corporation and all sovereign state institutions must be
allowed to work on behalf of all Libyans, free of threat and intimidation.
Libya’s oil resources must remain under the exclusive control of the
legitimate National 0il Corporation and the sole oversight of the Government
of National Accord, as outlined in UN Security Council Resolutions 2259
(2015), 2278 (2016), and 2362 (2017).

We understand the economic challenges facing many citizens, particularly in
the southern region. The United States stands in solidarity with Libyan
leaders and urges their continued effort to improve fiscal transparency,
strengthen economic institutions, enhance security, and ensure just
distribution of the country’s resources, within the framework of the Libyan
Political Agreement and the Plan of Action formulated by UN Special
Representative of the Secretary-General Ghassan Salamé.
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